

Public Works Office of the Minister



PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2

MAR 18 2024

Danny Muise, Warden Municipality of Argyle Box 10 Tusket, NS B0W 3M0

Dear Warden Muise:

Thank you for your email dated January 31, 2024, regarding safety concerns for the Intersection of Trunk 3 and Route 335, Yarmouth County.

The District Traffic Supervisor has conducted a review of the intersection at your request and has provided the comments below.

The evaluation of the Trunk 3 and Route 335 intersection in Pubnico does not meet the criteria for a multi-way stop as per Transport Canada guidelines.

Additionally, a review of the collision history at this intersection revealed minimal reported incidents, all primarily due to adverse winter conditions and driver errors unrelated to the intersection's layout.

Ultimately, this review has determined that a multi-way stop is not applicable for the Trunk 3 and Route 335 junction.

If you have any further concerns, please contact Pamela Mehlman-Shand, P.Eng., Area Manager, by email at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or by phone at 902-742-2416.

Yours sincerely,

Kim D. Masland

C:

Minister of Public Works

Honourable Colton LeBlanc, MLA Argyle

Mitchell Conrad, District Director, Western

Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager, Yarmouth/Shelburne/Clare